
From: Paul Blais  

Sent: Friday, May 10, 2013 2:37 PM 
To: 'Crandall, Susan' 

Cc: Yates, Alan; Johnson, Derrick 
Subject: RE: W3D LEOP STA Grant (File No. SES-STA-20130401-00301) 

 
In view of the fact that KA 258 is a 14.2 meter antenna that has been coordinated and authorized for 

operations across the 6 W.L. to 149 W.L  Satellite Arc, and that the special temporary authority was 

granted from May 7, 2013, to June 6, 2013,  the grant of SES-STA-20130401-00301 is hereby modified to 

replace condition 2 with, “The maximum uplink EIRP transmitted during the LEOP operations will not 

exceed 92 dBW.”   This email is filed in the other filing tab of this temporary authority. 

 

Paul  Blais 
Chief, Systems Analysis Branch 
International Bureau, Federal Communications Commission 
202.418.7274 
 

 
 

From: Crandall, Susan [mailto:Susan.Crandall@intelsat.com]  

Sent: Thursday, May 09, 2013 3:21 PM 
To: Paul Blais 

Cc: Yates, Alan; Johnson, Derrick 

Subject: W3D LEOP STA Grant (File No. SES-STA-20130401-00301) 
Importance: High 

 
Paul – 

  

We have reviewed grant SES-STA-20130401-00301 and unfortunately have found that there is an error 

in Note 2, where the EIRP is limited to 26.5 dBW, which is in fact the maximum input power and not the 

EIRP. 

In making our submission we followed the format of the previous STAs and stated that “(Intelsat) is 

seeking to operate in the frequencies listed in the request at power levels not to exceed 26.5 dBW.”  In 

the past, I don’t believe you converted that statement into a condition, but to the extent you now wish 

to, it should be referred to as maximum input power and not EIRP. 


